

Cleveland Organists' & **Choirmasters' Association**



Hon President: The Venerable Paul Ferguson Hon Vice President: Mr A C Barber

Chairman

Stuart Pass 14 Kildale Grove Stockton **TS197RF** 01642 584680

Email: stuart.pass@btopenworld.com

Secretary

Craig Cartwright 6 Fleetwood Walk Redcar **TS10 4GP** 07554 422779 Email:

craig.cartwright@outlook.com

Treasurer

John C Waring 12 Epping Close Marske by the Sea Redcar **TS11 6DP**

01642 482553 Email: ne.geolsoc@ntlworld.com

Website: www.clevelandorganistsandchoirmasters.org

January 17th 2014

Dear Members

Firstly I hope that you all have had a good Christmas and wish you all a prosperous 2014.

Our next event (slight change in date) is our annual dinner. This is now on Saturday February 8th 2014 at Teesside Golf Club at 19:30. A menu for the dinner is supplied with the newsletter, please can you let me know whether you are attending and orders for the meal which we then can place with the golf club.

Organist Vacancy:

I have also been asked to pass on news of vacancy in our local area. The vacancy is for the Church of England Parish of St Augustine, Kirby in Cleveland (part of the Stokesley Deanery/Diocese of York). The advert is as below; any questions should be directed towards the contacts named in the advert.

St Augustine's is part of a four-church Benefice. There is a Parish Eucharist service on the morning of most Sundays in the month; the service on the fourth Sunday rotates around the four churches. There are some additional services, particularly at Christmas, two BCP Choral Evensongs and a small number of weddings and funerals annually. We do not have a choir. The organ is a well specified and regularly maintained 2 manual Copeman Hart, installed in 1998.

Further details of the post can be obtained from either Roy Parsonage (01642 712234) or Revd.Dr.Anne Heading (01642 710045).

Best Regards

Craig D Cartwright

Hon Secretary